Special Meeting

Tuesday, June 2, 2015

HIGH BRIDGE BOARD OF EDUCATION

SPECIAL MEETING 
TUESDAY, JUNE 2, 2015
Minutes

A., B.,C.,  OPENING OF MEETING, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE, AND ROLL CALL

Being duly posted and advertised in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act, the Regular Monthly meeting was called to order by Julie Mumaw, Interim Board Secretary at 7:05 p.m. in the High Bridge Elementary School All Purpose Room.  The following Board members were present:  Michael Estrada, Karyn Gove, Todd Honeycutt, Stephen Johnson, Alan Schwartz, Kay Daughters-Musnuff, Vice President and Robert Imhoff, President.   Also present was Gregory Hobaugh, Ed.D., Superintendent, and Julie Mumaw, Interim Board Secretary/Business Administrator.  
D.    REVIEW OF OFFICAL CORRESPONDENCE

        (Attachment #1) 
      Name
Date
Subject


Gwen Kusznier
5/12/15
HB Schools


Erin Delgado
5/20/15
Message from a

                                                                      concerned parent

E.  COMMUNITY CONCERNS
      1.
Introduction of the Board

2.
Board role



3.
Performance report overview


4.
Successes/changes in past year


5.
Changes in the coming year and rationale


6.
Budgeting process


7.
Q&A
F.    PUBLIC COMMENTS
Ms. Sahulka – Concerned about loss of Librarian.  What other avenues has the BOE explored?  Librarians give guidance on research. Is the aide that will be performing the duties be qualified in Library Science? We want Library, Art and Spanish.

BOB – The person will be qualified.  There are choices that had to be made.  The pot is only so big.

PTO president – Laura Carlson – PTO has always done fundraisers to supply the Library with books.  How is the district going to spend Scholastic Dollars? Who will do the research on what books to purchase?

Same enrichment time will be used for music, chorus and art?  I have a request.  Could there be parent approval for choice of art/music or chorus.  At least have a parent signoff?

I have a concern about office staff in the elementary school.  Other staff was added so that Christie would not be alone.  Can you tell me that it won’t be teachers, who are already spread thin?  How about Parent volunteers in the office?

HOBAUGH – There would be a confidentiality issue with parent volunteers.

Steve Strange – Must be certified to help in the Library according to State Statute.  I would choose visual arts over world language.  I object to the choices that were made. 

Cohort effects are not shown on test scores.  Invest and seek input from the teachers, if your goal is to improve test scores.  It is hard to use test scores to measure a school.

I support the teachers and think they do a great job.

KARYN GOVE – As a teacher, I do not like standardized tests.  They are not the end all to measure a school.

Dave Phillips - I do budgets for a living. Eliminating an art teacher and a Librarian for a world language teacher is not a choice.  Choosing between music, art, chorus is a disadvantage for the students.  

Per a parent survey that I sent out – 84% of parents disagree on the elimination of art, 80% disagree on the elimination of the Librarian and 60% disagree about the reduction in elementary office staff. 

What are the ballpark costs to bring back these employees?

Tracy Kovacsofsky – When you talk about adding non instructional duties for teachers, it affects motivation, morale and the students in the classroom.

Carl Christianson – I support the teachers and I understand their importance to children. However, I pose a question to the audience.  Are you willing to pony up more money to pay to keep all that you demand?

What is it that you are willing to pay for or give up? Please be realistic.

BOB – 1400 homes in High Bridge, of which 380 students come from approximately 300 homes. Retired residents also need to be represented.  A referendum would cost the district about $15, 000.

Shawn McKay – Who negotiates the budget, the county office or the BOE?  

BOB – It is not a negotiation process. The county superintendent and BA review the Budget for accuracy and pose questions on certain expenditures.  NJSBA rallies for the school district.

Elizabeth Denis – There is lack of time to communicate and plan lessons. Prep periods are needed.  

HOBAUGH – Prep periods are contractual. There needs to be a balance. Common planning time was excessive and needed to be reduced.

Sherry Kerr – I worked for 5 years writing curriculum for High Bridge.  There were 23 standards for Home Economics and where did that program go?  Where are the standards for art curriculum and Library going?  Is the District meeting the standards? 

When developing the budget, staff used to give input on general supplies.  For the past two years, this has not been the case. There is only $1200 for Kindergarten.  There is $192,511 for general supplies in the chart.  Where did it come from?

Christopher Muller – (distributed a handout to the BOE) I am an advocate for the visual arts.  It is a foreign concept for me to have to defend it.  I urge the BOE and administration to reconsider eliminating art in the middle school.

Michael Poe – If the county would allow the district to raise taxes to 5.5% why didn’t the BOE do so?

BOB – The BOE wanted to keep the increase to 2.1% because of the high tax rate in High Bridge.  The BOE wanted to hold the line on the increase while preserving programs.

Amy Lincoln – Very pleased with the teachers.  Teachers need planning time. Concerns for the morale, the kids feel it. Community should step up to keep the programs.

Terrie Sostorecz – If you want to increase test scores, you must look at your programs.  My daughter’s strength is in the arts and you are taking that away from her.

France Dion – I think the district is worth paying more taxes. I believe that High Bridge has good teachers. I would pay more taxes because I believe in the district.

Kim Ventura – Thank you to the teachers and administration. Please take another look at taxes. Assessments have gone down, so I believe taxes should also.

Steve Kovacs – Concerned by the elimination of part time staff in the elementary school. Safety is of utmost importance.  Encourages the BOE and administration to relook at the elimination. Cannot put a dollar figure on safety of the children.

Judy Rogers – Watched Special Education students “drawing” what they mean. Art is a way to get through for students who do not read, write or communicate well.

Courtney Shiffman – Regarding activities for art enrichment and art club, is the teacher going to be highly qualified?

Kristin Poe – $100 per household increase if the assessed value of the home is $100,000?

Lisa Kerr – For the office staff in the elementary school, how intensive is the training going to be? Will they have enough training in the 3 days prior to the opening of school?  They will need to be trained on lockdown procedures, etc.

Donna Connell – You saved $18,000 by eliminating the two part time positions in the elementary school office.  After I have worked here for over twenty years.

Melissa Betz – Teachers are in charge of lunch duty. The last common planning time was not stated the proper way. 

Dave Phillips – The BOE cannot cancel the art program.


G.    EXECUTIVE/CLOSED SESSION  


Based upon the recommendation of the Superintendent,
        Michael Estrada requested a motion to approve the
        following resolution to enter into Executive Session at 9:45
        p.m.; Karyn Gove seconded the motion.  

        Unanimously carried.   

  Resolved, that the Board of Education move into closed 

  session for the purpose of discussing personnel, legal, and 

  contractual matters; and be it further

  Resolved, that the results of the discussion will be made 

  public as soon thereafter as possible and once the reasons for 

  nondisclosure no longer exist.

· Personnel matter


Alan Schwartz motioned to exit executive session and return to public session at 10:10 p.m. Michael Estrada seconded the motion.  Unanimously carried.  

H.
  RECONVENE PUBLIC SESSION

I.   ADJOURNMENT

Having no further business to come before the Board, Alan Schwartz motioned to adjourn the meeting at 10:15 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Kay Daughters-Musnuff.  Unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Julie Mumaw
Interim Board Secretary/ Business Administrator
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